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 REMEDIAL INSTRUCTION 
 
Pupils who perform below acceptable levels on statewide assessments of the 
New Jersey Student Learning Standards shall participate in remedial 
programs.  Proficiency shall also be evaluated through multi skills 
assessment, standardized tests, diagnostic instruments, teacher observation 
and pupil progress reports. 
 
The programs shall include procedures to evaluate pupil achievement related 
to the remedial program objectives and standards.  Continuous communication 
between teaching staff members and parents/guardians of pupils participating 
in remedial educational programs shall be coordinated by the chief school 
administrator.  These programs shall be supplemental to the regular program 
and designed to assist students who have academic, social, economic or 
environmental needs that prevent them from succeeding in regular school 
programs. 
 
All parents/guardians shall be notified in writing of a pupil's need for a 
remedial/skill maintenance program and shall be encouraged to participate in 
its design. 
 
Parents/guardians shall be notified at appropriate times during the course 
of remediation, of the pupil’s progress in meeting the remediation 
standards.  The parent/guardian shall be immediately consulted if, in the 
teacher’s judgment, there is any indication that the pupil’s progress may 
not be sufficient to meet these standards. 
 
Board policies shall be developed with the participation of parents, 
teachers and students, where appropriate, and reviewed and adopted by the 
board as required by law. 
 
The chief school administrator shall evaluate the remedial education 
programs each school year and report to the board of education as to their 
effectiveness in achieving and maintaining acceptable levels of pupil 
proficiency. 
 
The chief school administrator shall develop and the board shall adopt 
procedures for pupil promotion and remediation , related to district goals, 
objectives and pupil proficiency. 
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